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1) Approved consolidation of lots request David L. Hensley located at 716 Seventh Street 

identified by Tax Map numbers: 102A4-(1)-4 lots 8 and 9.  

 

2) Reappointed Jonathan Comer and Steve Housden to the Industrial Development 

Authority (IDA) through November 13, 2023.  Reappointed Steve Blake and Russell 

Comer, Jr to the Industrial Development Authority (IDA) through November 13, 2024.  

There is still a vacancy.  The term for vacancy expires 11/13/2022. 

 

3) Appointed Jonathan Comer to the Planning Commission through October 1, 2024. 

 

4) Approved two new pieces of playground equipment for WigWam Village from 

Playground Specialists Inc.  All but $1,225.60 for the equipment will be paid from a 

large donation in the Memory of Dave Hinkle and a PACA grant.  If you wish to make 

a donation towards playground equipment for WigWam Village please contact Town 

Hall (540) 652-8164. 

 

5) Received a flyer from the American Pickers, the television show would like to come to 

Shenandoah in April 2021.  To be considered for the show, leave a voicemail at 1 

(855) 653-7878 or e-mail americanpickers@cineflix.com with your name, town and 

state, phone number, where your collection is located and a description of your items. 

 

6) Received the Town of Shenandoah Photo Scavenger Hunt flyer.  All photos were 

taken on public property or outside local businesses.  You can e-mail Town Clerk Lora 

Jenkins for a flyer at ljenkins@townofshenandoah.com.  Get the locations of each 

photo correct and you might win a prize!  Turn in the flyer by May 3, 2021. 

 

7) Received the January 2021 Shenandoah Police Department Activity Log.  

 

8) Approved Hensil M. Good Ashpalt Paving Inc proposal for 3 asphalt patches on 

Edgewood Drive, Locustdale Loop, and High Knoll Terrace in the amount of 

$1,700.00. 

 

9) Amended line items to current FY 20-21 budget.  A list of amended items is available 

at Town Hall and will be included in the council minutes. 

 

10) Heard new well is being drilled and is going well but the Council may need to make 

other decisions moving forward if any difficulties are encountered. 

 

11)  Heard a Ribbon Cutting is scheduled for March 1, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. to welcome Jade 

& Grace Co, LLC.  Operated by Shea Hull, Jade & Grace Co LLC is a full-service, by-

appointment-only salon located at 418 First Street. Jade & Grace Co, LLC phone 

number is 540-435-7785.  

12)  Approved the purchase of a used bucket for the skid loader used for the Sewer Plant 
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in the amount of $1,000.00. 

 

13)  Heard Boy Scout would like to build a small picnic shelter for an Eagle Scout project 

and would like for the Council to approve the site of the shelter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


